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MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dear RTH Residents,

We hope you had memorable holidays and that 2014 will be a wonderful year for you and your 
family. As I come up on my 1 year anniversary as executive director and refl ect back over the 
last year, I realize it is a wonderful life here at RTH! It is because of you and your passion for the 
neighborhood that we have such a great community. I am reminded of an excerpt from Nelson 
Mandela’s 1994 inaugural address, “Our deepest fear is not that we are inadequate. Our deepest 
fear is that we are powerful beyond measure.  It is our light, not our darkness, that most frightens 
us. We ask ourselves, who am I to be brilliant, gorgeous, talented, and fabulous? Actually, who are 
you not to be? Your playing small does not serve the world.”

An important part of the RTH mission is to ensure community participation in decision making, 
to foster the improvement of housing, recreation, and related facilities, and to improve the social 
and economic conditions of the community. Improving our world often begins with changing 
the lives of individuals, as this issue of the Telstar demonstrates. RTH achieves this by providing 
events, trainings, workshops and programs focused on providing you, our RTH residents, the 
experiences, tools and skills you will need to make a diff erence in your own life as well as in the 
neighborhood. 

I believe our success is measured in the lives we touch. And as you will see in this expanded edi-
tion, over the past few months we had several exciting events and activities for RTH residents to 
celebrate the holidays and meet and have fun with friends and neighbors. Th ere is truly much to 
be grateful for; RTH remains an exciting and vibrant community in addition to being one of the 
most desirable places to live, and work, in the City of Boston. We are close to also making it a 
greater place to play, learn and get healthier together in our new RTH Community Center due to 
open this summer. More information will be available as we get closer to building completion.  

With each New Year comes an opportunity to refl ect and celebrate our past accomplishments as 
well as a time to renew our commitment to strengthen our impact and expand our programs and 
services. I would like to extend an invitation for you to make a resolution to become a more ac-
tive participant in your community. Th ey say there are 3 types of people in the world

• People that make things happen. 

• People that watch things happen.

• People that say, “What happened?”

Which one are you?

Please let us know if there is anything we can do to help you enjoy your “RTH experience” even 
more. Feel free to contact me anytime with your questions, concerns or suggestions. I look for-
ward to working with you in the new year. Together, we can make this an even better community! 

Sincerely,

Karen T. Gately
RTH Executive Director
kgately@roxburytenants.org

Nelson Mandela
1918- 2013
(see page 2)

Chinese New Year
 Celebration
see page 4

Black History Month
Celebrations

see page 8

New Accessibility Unit
see page 6 

Health and Wellness
see page 7
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I would like to take this 
opportunity to introduce 
myself. My name is Scott 
Amaral and I am the new 
RTH Director of Resident 
Services. Many of you 
may remember me when I 
worked here before in 2001. 
I worked here from 2001 to 

2005 and then was transferred 
to properties in Malden and Medford. I am a graduate of 
Simmons College School of Social Work with a concentra-
tion in gerontology. I have over 13 years working in hous-
ing and have worked with many populations including 
elderly, disabled and families. I am very familiar with many 
of the federal and state programs such as Social Security, 
Supplemental Security Income (SSI), Supplemental Secu-
rity Disability Income (SSDI), Mass Health or Medicaid, 
Medicare parts A&B, and Medicare part D or Prescrip-
tion Drug plan and SNAP or the food stamps program. 
I have also worked with Central Boston Elder Services in 
helping residents get services such as homemakers, home 
health aide and food shopping. I also know some basic sign 
language.  

I have only been here since the end of October, but I have 
met so many wonderful people that I remember during my 
time here before, that when I walk around I feel as though 
I have never left and yet, it feels diff erent. Th ere have been 
so many great improvements to the property since I was 
here last, and I am very excited to see the new athletic and 
health building going up. Th is is going to be a great asset 
for the RTH community and all the residents right at your 
door step.  

Th e Resident Services offi  ce has been here a number of 
years, and I am excited to be back here and part of the 
team. Th e offi  ce is open 9 a.m. - 5 p.m., Monday – Fri-
day. Th e Resident Services department consists of Cherie 
Milton, Resident Service Coordinator; Marta Franklin, 
Resident Support Specialist; Yelena Pilivasky, Resident Sup-
port Specialist and our social work intern from Simmons 
College School of Social Work, Ian Struthers. Th e Resident 
Services offi  ce is located on the ground fl oor of the Duggan 
Building towards the back entrance. We also have one of 
our Resident Service Coordinators, Cherie Milton, located 

Scott Amaral

WELCOME TO NEW STAFF

Nelson Mandela was charged with sabotage and treason and 
was sentenced to life imprisonment where he and six others, 
spent 27 years.

Nelson Mandela was the anti-apartheid leader who became 
the fi rst Black democratically elected President of South 
Africa in 1994, serving until 1999. A symbol of global peace-
making, he won the Nobel Peace Prize in 1993 for his eff orts 
to dismantle the country’s apartheid system, his generosity of 
spirit, and sacrifi ces in the name of freedom and equality.

“Nelson Mandela never wavered in his devotion to democ-
racy, equality and learning. Despite terrible provocation, 
he never answered racism with racism. His life has been an 
inspiration to all who are oppressed and deprived; to all who 
are opposed to oppression and deprivation.”
Excerpts: Nelson Mandela. [Internet]. 2013. The Biography Channel website. 
Available from: http://www.biography.com/people/nelson-mandela-9397017 
[Accessed 27 Dec 20]

in the Parks Community Building on the second fl oor at 2 
New Whitney St.  

Th e Resident Services offi  ce staff  can help with a multitude 
of types of assistance for example, help with applying and 
recertifying for federal and state programs listed above.  

In the new year, the Resident Services offi  ce will start what 
I call our traveling road show coff ee hours. We will be 
coming to the lobby of your building and holding a small 
coff ee hour with a table of resources. You can stop by and 
say hi or ask us any questions you like to see how we might 
assist you. Please look for the upcoming fl yers announc-
ing where we will be. I look forward to meeting more of 
the residents here at RTH as I get settled in. To get myself 
better acquainted with all the new programs here at RTH, 
I am attending many of the meetings and events to become 
more familiar with them. Please feel free to stop by the of-
fi ce and say hi.

NELSON MANDELA

No one is born hating another person because 
of the color of his skin or his background, or 
his religion. People must learn to hate, and if 
they can learn to hate, they can be taught to 
love, for love comes more naturally to the hu-
man heart than its opposite.

Nelson Mandela
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Mary Allendorf-Burns, RN, 
grew up in Hyde Park, gradu-
ated from the Boston City 
Hospital School of Nur sing 
1969, and worked there until 
coming to the Brigham in 
1978. She lost her mother 
Gert Allendorf during those 
school days in 1967. Th e 

same week her daughter Tamara 
was born in 1977, she met her new neighbor named Gert 
Jackson across the hall in their apartment building on 
Iroquois St. For the next 35 years, Gert, a true Godmother, 
who later moved to the RTH Coop neighborhood, cared 
for Mary and Tamara like family. Mary felt it was God’s do-
ing to eventually give her an apartment in RTH right next 
door to Gert, so again they were living side by side until 
Gert’s passing in 2012. 

Mary received her BSN Degree from Emmanuel College in 
2012, where she was recipient of the Clara Barton Award. 
Mary’s daughter Tamara Allendorf also lives in RTH and 
earned a BS in English from Northeastern University. Mary 
is married to Seth Burns, sometimes known as “Mayor of 
Tremont St.”, who she met at Mission Church of Christ 
in Somerville, where they are active members. She helps as 
church nurse,  and does the seasonal fl ower displays and 
bulletin board designs. Th e family has been involved on 
RTH committees and boards over the  last 15 years.

Mary provides music therapy to her patients recovering 
from surgery on 15CD and precepts Simmons College 
nursing students at the Brigham. Mary loves the neighbor-

 RESIDENT IN THE SPOTLIGHT

“Th e nurses of 15CD of BWH have a Clinical Practice Com-
mittee that wanted to perform a community service. As  a 
member of this committee and RTH member, I suggested the 
RTH community should benefi t from the nurse’s outreach. 
With the enthusiastic help of Karen Gately we decided on a 
fun afternoon in the Francis Street Garden for the children of 
the RTH After School Program. We hid pumpkins under the 
bushes and behind the trees throughout the garden, and the 
children had fun running through and fi nding them. Th ey 
spent some time decorating them to take home. Some of the 
children also made a nice poster of paper pumpkins with mes-
sages to cheer the BWH patients! We had fun reading stories, 
and then the children and the nurses played Mother, May I? 
We all really had a great time and are looking forward to hav-
ing more enjoyable activities with the RTH community” said 
Mary. 

Stephanie Ellis, RTH  ASP Director; Carol Menton, RTH Board Presi-
dent; Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director; Mary Allemdorf Burns, 

RN at Brigham and Women’s Hospital

RTH After School 
students and staff , 
and Brigham and 

Women’s staff  nurses 
at the Francis St. 

Garden

hood and feels blessed to be living here, working in her 
garden and stringing Christmas lights on the porch! Mary 
looks forward to some day retiring because she’s been work-
ing in hospitals for 52 years, starting as a volunteer at age 
13.

Mary Allendorf-Burns
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  BOWLING MAKES US HAPPY

Laura Adams, Community Events Coordinator

Theresa Parks bowling a strike!John Clune

CHINESE NEW YEAR AT RTH

Horse. In Chinese culture, the Horse 
is a symbol of nobility, class, speed, and 
perserverance.

Chinese New Year is the biggest annual 
event, where families gather for reunion 
dinners and friends visit each other. 
Markets will be abuzz with activities and 
many beautiful ornaments weeks prior 
to the festival. 

RTH will celebrate the Chinese New 
Year on Sunday, February 16, 2014 at 
6 p.m. in the Parks Community Bldg. 
Please come to join the celebration.

Th e Year of the Horse
Th is year’s Chinese New Year begins on 
January 31, 2014. Chinese New Year is 
the most important of the traditional 
Chinese holidays. Th e festival tradition-
ally begins on the fi rst day of the fi rst 
lunar month. It is considered a major 
holiday for the Chinese and has had a 
strong infl uence on the new year cel-
ebrations of its geographic neighbors, as 
well as cultures with whom the Chinese 
have had extensive interaction.

2014 is the year of the wood, or green, 

Left to right: Theresa Clune, Ellen Saucier, 
Marguerite Flaherty, Sarah Harris

Th e Bowling Program is a pleas-
ant new addition for the seniors at 
RTH. Most of the seniors enjoyed 
bowling when they were younger 
and bowled in bowling alleys right 
down the street. In the past, the 
Mission Hill Post, Mission Church, 
and other local businesses had 
leagues. “It’s nice to be bowling 
again,” said Stephen Clune.

Every person participating has their 
own story of how they decided to 
join the bowling program. Some 
were competitive from their high 
school days while others picked up 
the sport as newly-minted senior 
citizens.

“It’s good exercise because it keeps 

you moving. I joined for fun and I 
most certainly found it. It’s been 35 
years since I last picked up a bowl-
ing ball. I get excited every time I 
manage to knock down more than 
half the pins. Th e occasional lucky 
spare sets me to hooting, hollering 
and fi st pumping”, says Th eresa 
Parks. 

“I’ve loved it, and I’ll love it ‘til I 
die. It’s good exercise and you meet 
friendly people” said Tim Peace, 
whose best game was 170 many 
years ago.

Ellen Saucier bowled competi-
tively in her younger days and still 
loves the sport. She said, “Th is is 
so much fun.” William Sullivan 

and Jacquie Crenshaw agree with 
Ellen.  

“We value enjoyment over winning, 
laughter over the intense concentra-
tion and eff ort to achieve a higher 
score. We balance each other out. If 
my ball goes in the gutter (again), 
Susan Wladkowski would yell out, 
“Love ya anyway” and give me 
a hug,” said Sarah Harris with a 
smile.

“Th e camaraderie we feel and the 
big smiles I see on the faces of the 
other bowlers are more satisfying to 
me than when I bowl several strikes 
in a row,” says Teresa Clune.

“It is more than just bowling, it’s 
one of the many ways seniors get 
together for fun, to share stories 
and laughs and it helps bring 
the community together. It is a 
very important part of the Senior 
Program at Roxbury Tenants of 
Harvard. I am glad we have started 
a Bowling Program. Th e seniors 
have a great time when they meet 
to enjoy one of their favorite sports, 
bowling.” said Laura Adams, Senior 
Program Coordinator.
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Christine Powers

 My family was one of the very fi rst fam-
ilies to live in Mission Park. I remember 
everything when it was all brand new. 
Th ough I no longer live here, I still 
come back every week. Why? Well, I 
volunteer at the library that was named 
after my mother, Betty Powers. Being 
there with the children – it’s a little bit 
like being with mom again.

Th e Story and Craft Hour  which is 
held every Saturday from 12:30-1:30 
p.m., is a fun and engaging program. 
Originally intended for children age 
4-6, it has morphed to school-aged 
kids who are generally ages 7-10. Th is 
program is the brainchild of my niece, 
Kara, who organized it and designed a 
full year of projects as part of her Girl 
Scout Gold Award. She envisioned this 
as a program that would be carried on 
by teenagers of the RTH community. 

Every session has a theme and the craft 
or activity relates to the planned theme. 
At the end of our creative time, we 
always take time to wind down with 
snacks and conversation.

I am not alone in these sessions with the 
kids. Of course, we have the wonderful 
library staff , but there is also another 
“teacher” on hand in the sessions with 
me - Barbara Clerke. Barb is an RTH 
resident who loves to sing and enjoys 
spending time with the kids. She is artis-
tic and patriotic and she brings a whole 
diff erent vibe to the sessions than I do. 
We each contribute what we’re good 
at. Barb will write and sing songs for 
the kids. I will often face paint them or 
write a story and read it to them. Some-
times, I even bring my Yorkshire terrier 
as a “show-and-tell” animal guest. Th is 
program has been a labor of love.

Some of our favorite sessions have been 
the ones in which our kids write letters 
and do artwork for a specifi c cause. 
Most recently, letters to Santa for the 
Macy’s “I Believe” campaign to benefi t 
the Make-A-Wish Foundation. We also 
write letters to servicemen and women 
on Veteran’s Day and Memorial Day. 
We very much believe in getting the 
kids talking about things that matter 
to them. Some have had family in the 

service and they tend to talk about that 
while we write letters. 

Sometimes we simply let the kids talk 
about whatever suits their fancy. We’ve 
talked about bullying, about being dif-
ferent and what to do if the fi re alarms 
go off  in the building. We talk about 
anything they feel inclined to talk 
about. Th ey come with things on their 
minds and they feel comfortable asking 
their questions. We try to be helpful 
teachers and caring listeners to provide  
a safe place where they can be heard. 
We hope that we do a good job and that 
we will be remembered by your children 
when they grow up and have children of 
their own.

Th is is a terrifi c program that the chil-
dren really enjoy. But, it wasn’t meant 
to only benefi t the children who attend 
our sessions. It was meant as an oppor-
tunity for the teenagers of this com-
munity to gain important community 
service experience and connect with 
younger children in the complex. My 
hope is that there will come a time in 
the not too distant future, when RTH’s 
own teenagers actually run the program 
as mentors and role models for the 
youngsters in this RTH community. 

If you are a teenager or the parent of a teen-
ager in RTH and feel you could contribute 

time to the program – please contact
Beverly Moss, Technology Director at 

617-738-8220 or email her at
bmoss@roxburytenants.org.

STORY AND CRAFT TIME

Story/Craft Time
Left- right: Evan Diaz; Barbara Clerke, Volunteer Instructor; Anthony Guam; Jonathan 

Capellan; Christine Powers, Volunteer Instructor; Jared Haynes; Devontae McLean

Health & Safety

Committee Meeting
1st Tuesday in each month

12:30 p.m.
Flynn Conference Room.

For more information contact 
Kyle Wu

kylewu888@gmail.com
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NEW ACCESSIBLE UNIT

Th e RTH Accessibility Committee, 
Trinity Management project team, and 
RTH Executive Director, Karen Gately, 
recently celebrated the completion of a 
newly renovated accessible apartment in 
the Neville House. 

RTH worked with Boston’s Institute 
for Human Centered Design (IHCD) 
and members of the RTH Accessibil-
ity Committee to create an apartment 
based on principles of universal/ 
human centered design. Th e newly 
renovated one bedroom apartment 
features wider halls and doorways to 
accommodate wheelchairs, a roll in 
shower, roll under counters in an open 
concept kitchen, and many other 
elements that enable independent 
living. 

The experiences of the RTH Acces-
sibility Committee members - our own 
user/experts - in navigating barriers and 
the challenges of built environments on 
a daily basis and their generous volun-
teer hours have been invaluable in the 
redesign of this apartment, a townhouse 
unit, and the Library and Computer 
Center ramp. 

If you are interested in fi nding out more 
about this group and the RTH universal 
design initiative, please attend an RTH 
Accessibility Committee meeting. Please 
call Roxanne Haecker at 617-232-0955 
and watch for fl yers announcing the 
date and time.

Opening Summer 2014
photo courtesy of Dorothy Hurley

RTH Accessibility Committee: Front row left- right: Barbara Nunez; Roxanne Haecker, 
Director of Program Development; Marilyn Casey; Dorothy Hurley, RTH Board Member 
Back row: Scott Amaral, Resident Services; Rebecca Hill, Accessibility Committee Chair-

person; Beverly Moss, Technology Director; Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director

Jeannette Mourino, RTH Property Manager; Jack Alexandre, Facilities Operations 
Coordinator; Chris PIzzi, Capital Projects Manager; Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director 
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Ian Struthers, Resident Services Intern

HEALTH AND WELLNESS

Heart Healthy Living is an intensive 6-week nutrition and physical activity pro-
gram for Chinese women at RTH. Th e program provides the tools to improve heart 
health through diet and exercise and identifi es and addresses the unique, emotional 
and physical components that aff ect the health and lifestyle choices of each individ-
ual participant. During this program, women attend one group session each week. 

Classes were facilitated by Education Specialist, Helen Hui, Brigham and Women’s 
Hospital Nurse Practitioner, Aileen Sauris, NP, and Boston Schweitzer fellow, Laura 
Liu. Th e next session will be off ered in English, and future sessions in Russian, and 
Spanish.

HEART HEALTHY LIVING

Roxbury Tenants of Harvard values 
the wellness of our residents. As many 
of you know, we off er a diverse variety 
of programs, services, and activities 
geared towards improving your overall 
well-being. We are excited to inform 
you of wonderful, new opportuni-
ties which do just that while bonding 
with your neighbors. All residents are 
encouraged to participate in the new 
services listed below.

Guided Meditation: Ian Struthers 
from Resident Services will be host-
ing a weekly, guided meditation 
workshop. Guided meditation is a 
useful for tool for people of all ages. 
Whether you are looking to reduce 
stress, increase concentration or 
work towards a goal, this practice is 
extremely benefi cial. Weekly atten-
dance at this workshop will provide 

you with the resources you need to 
develop your own guided meditation 
practice which you can apply to your 
daily routine. Th e date, time and loca-
tion of this workshop is yet to be de-
termined. Please contact Ian Struthers 
with any questions you may have.

Friendly Visitors Program: Bored? 
Have an interest or activity you would 
like to share with someone? Need to 
talk? Th e Friendly Visitors Program 
allows residents to meet volunteers 
from the community while strength-
ening relationships with other RTH 
residents.

Easy Steps: Have tight, aching joints 
and muscles? Want to improve your 
physical health?  Th e Easy Steps pro-
gram is a perfect opportunity to ad-
dress these issues. Residents will learn 
new and simple stretching exercises 

that will improve their overall physical 
health.
Shopping Matters: With the price 
of food skyrocketing, now more than 
ever it is becoming more and more 
diffi  cult to maintain healthy eating 
habits.  Shopping Matters is a great 
opportunity to learn how to shop and 
prepare healthy meals without break-
ing your budget. All participants will 
receive a $25 dollar gift card for com-
pleting the program. Space is limited 
so interested residents are encouraged 
to sign up immediately. 

RTH Needs Volunteers

Contact Roxanne Haecker at 617-232-0955 
or rhaecker@roxburytenants.org

RTH/Brigham & Women’s Believe and 
Achieve Scholarship Recipients

Congratulations to

Natalie Diaz
Northeastern University

Yazmine Navarro 
Wheelock College

Phi Ngo 
Northeastern University

Tony Ngo 
UMass Boston

Jenny Trieu
Suff olk University

Kenneth Wen
 MCPHS

Wendy Wong 
UMass Boston

SCHOLARSHIPS
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Left - right: Carol Menton, RTH Board President; newly elected Mayor Marty Walsh;
Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director

Bondeali Drummers perform at RTH Family Night

MAYOR-ELECT MARTY WALSH VISITS RTH BLACK HISTORY MONTH

February is Black History Month. It 
is a month set aside to learn, honor, 
and celebrate the achievements of 
black men and women throughout 
history. 

African American history dates 
back to the Colonial period when 
Africans were brought  to the colo-
nies as slaves. Yet Black History was 
largely ignored by historians and 
the general public until the 20th 
century when Dr. Carter G. Wood-
son, a scholar and son of a former 
slave, came to the forefront of the 
push to bring national attention to 
the contributions of black people to 
American history.

RTH will celebrate Black His-
tory Month this year with several 
events:

Flynn Kitchen
February 8: Movie Night for 
Adults
5 p.m.  “Th e Butler”

Parks Community 
Building

 February 18: Jade Guerra as
 Harriet Tubman

 (Conductor of the Underground 
Railroad)

 2:15 p.m.

February 22: Family Night
5 p.m. Speakers, entertainment and 
a family-style southern dinner will 
be served

Please come, bring a neighbor or 
friend and help us lift-up, remem-
ber and celebrate!

From left - right: Bob Donaghue, Operations Manager, Security & Parking, BWH;
Karen T. Gately, Executive Director; RTH; Earl Strong, Exterior Operations Supervisor, 
BWH (bear suit); Carol Menton, President, RTH; Charles “Biff ” Eschback, BWH Engineering, 
(polar bear) 

BWH annual canned food drive to benefi t needy Mission Hill residents
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THANKSGIVINGMISSION HILL LEGACY GROUP

SENIOR HALLOWEEN 
PARTY

Rebecca Hill, RTH Board Member, 
channeling Lady Ga-Ga

Zhen Bao Lin, RTH Board Member; Sofi ya 
Deych, Community Liaison; Sophie Deng, 

RTH Board Member

RTH Thanksgiving Dinner
Ana Bonilla, Kathy Gately; 

rear: Christine Dwyer, Public Relations and 
Community Relations Director, N.E. Baptist 

Hospital

Kyle Wu, RTH Board Member, dancing to 
the Latin Beat

Laura Adams, Carmen Pola, Anna Adams
Th e Mission Hill Senior Legacy Project is honored to recognize both, Mrs. Anna 
Adams and Ms. Laura Adams, as Legacy Heroes. “Th eir compassion, understanding 
and commitment to our seniors in our neighborhood is prevalent and their support 
of others in our eff orts to develop programming makes them both Legacy Heroes”, 
says Carmen Pola, one of the founders of the Mission Hill Senior Legacy Project. 

“Lure of Service” Book Reading  and Discussion
Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director; Jack Anderson, RTH Board Member; 

Diane Shugrue Gallagher, author

LATIN NIGHT
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RTH AND TRINITY STAFF HOLIDAY CELEBRATION

Yim` Sin Chau, RTH Walking Group Leader, and Xing Yi Zhou, Community Liaison and 
Library Assistant

AJ Jackson, Executive Offi  ce, Cherie Milton, Resident Services; Kathy Espino,
 ONRA Property Manager

Christmas Luncheon at the Library/Computer Center
Left - right: Beverly Moss, Jack Anderson, Karen Gately, Billy Sullivan, Jackie Boston

Th e Family Nurturing Program is 
a 15 week program for parents and 
children. Parents and children learn 
the same skills, although in sepa-
rate groups. A meal is provided for 
families and the program is FREE of 
charge.
Th e program addresses issues such as 
how to

• Express good and bad feelings 
in healthy ways

• Communicate your needs
• Recognize your feelings and  

the feelings of others
•  Control your behavior
• Improve self-esteem and self 

concept
• Handle stress and anger
• Alternative to spanking
• Problem solving, decision 

making, negotiating and more
• Take care of yourself and your 

children
Meet with other families who are 
going through similar situations and 
have fun!
Classes begin Th ursday, February 
13 at 6:30 p.m. and are held in the 
Levinson Multi-Purpose Room. For 
more information or to register, call 
Cherie Milton at 617-232-0400 or
cmilton@roxburytenants.org.

FAMILY NURTURING                 
PROGRAM
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Left-right: Tomeka Taylor, Margarita Garcia, Caroline Robles, 
Xuena Wu, Xue Qing Ou, Helen Hui, Scott Amaral, and Toni Yarde

RTH CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY PARTY VOLUNTEERS

She is an RTH 
resident, full time 
single Mom, works 
part-time and is a 
full time student 
working towards 
her second Bach-
elor’s degree which 
will lead to her 

earning a Master’s degree in nursing at 
Northeastern University. She earned her 
Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences 
from UMass Boston and was accepted 
to the Northeastern University BSN/
MSN Accelerated Nursing Program. 
Natalie will complete the BSN portion 
of her training this Spring.

Although she has a very hectic, de-
manding and grueling, schedule she has 
never given up on her dream of pursu-
ing her degree in nursing.

Natalie was honored with the 10th 
annual Skills Work Award and scholar-
ship for her “incredible work ethic to 
become the fi rst college graduate in her 
family” said Amanda Northrop, Vice 
President of the State Street Founda-
tion.

Workforce Partnerships is the center of 
the SkillWorks initiative which focuses 
on specifi c industry sectors bringing 
together employers, nonprofi t agencies, 
educational institutions, labor unions 
and the government to provide eff ective 
training to those entering the workforce 
and workers stuck in jobs with little op-
portunity for advancement and to make 
sure that employers have workers who 
meet their needs.

Congratulations Natalie. We are very 
proud of you.

Natalie Diaz

Members of the Parents Group left to right: Darlene Sherrod, Angelica Sanchez, Jackie 
Boston, Carldell Watson (Santa), Beverly Moss, Tomeka Taylor; Front: Lakeisha McLean 
(missing from photo: Jennifer Diaz and Kamala Dansinghani)

John “Jack” McCarthy, Environmental Health & Engineering (EH&E, Carol Menton, RTH 
Board President, Captain Steven McGillis, Boston Fire Department, Karen Gately, RTH 
Executive Director, and Joe O’Farrell, Project Manager Brigham and Women’s Hospital
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NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTORS

HANDY TELEPHONE NUMBERS

After School Program 617-232-9222
Community Building 617-232-0400
Community Events 617-566-4025
Facilities Department 617-566-1534
Flynn Kitchen 617-739-7433
Flynn 7th Floor 617-734-2334
Library/Computer Center 617-738-8220
Mission Park Garage 617-732-6334
ONRA Management 617-232-1399
Resident Services 617-232-0204
RTH Executive Offi  ce 617-232-4306
S-C Management 617-232-5910
Security 617-731-6972
Trinity Management 617-566-0707
Youth Department 617-232-0400

Karen Gately and Yim Sin Chau
Mahjong partners

Do you have an idea or
 suggestion for an article in 

the newsletter? 
Contact Beverly Moss at

 617-738-8220

held on the 2nd Wednesday of 
every month at 6:30 p.m.

Parks Community Building
2 New Whitney Street

Th e next two meetings are

February 12, 2014
March 12, 2014

All residents are encouraged 
to attend!

HEALTH AND SAFETY 

MEETINGS

CITIZENSHIP CLASS CELEBRATION

Helen Hui, Education Specialist,  Mei Yu Cao, new citizen,
 Karen Gately, RTH Executive Director


